
TOWN OF RIDGEFIELD 
RIDGEFIELD GOLF COURSE COMMITTEE MEETING 

Town of Ridgefield, Golf Committee Meeting 

Page 1 of 3 

Final Approved 

Special Meeting 

Zoom Conference 
Wednesday, July 15, 2020 

 

 

THESE MINUTES ARE INTENDED TO BE A SUMMARY OF THE MEETING 

AND NOT A VERBATIM RECORDING.  

 

 

MEMBERS PRESENT: 
Chairperson: Mr. Tyrrell 

Vice Chairperson: Ms. Gerhard 

Secretary: Mr. Fazi 

Committee Members: Mr. Reilly, Mr. Egan 

 

MEMBERS ABSENT: 
None 

 

STAFF PRESENT: 
Golf Director and General Manager: Mr. Sergiovanni 

 

STAFF ABSENT: 
None 

 

Public in Attendance: Mr. Maurice Mancini, Mr. Mark 

Colamaria 

 

AGENDA: 

1. REVIEW MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETINGS  
2. REPORTS AND DISCUSSIONS ON COURSE OPERATIONS INCLUDING 

RESTAURANT FROM: FRANK SERGIOVANNI, DIRECTOR AND 

GENERAL MANAGER 

3. INTERVIEWS FOR VACANT GOLF COMMITTEE POSITIONS 
4. OLD BUSINESS 
5. NEW BUSINESS 
6. PUBLIC COMMENT 

 

The meeting was called to order at 8:00 pm. 

 

ITEM # 1: REVIEW MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING. 

 

1. A MOTION WAS MADE, SECONDED AND UNANIMOUSLY ADOPTED TO 

ACCEPT THE MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING AS WRITTEN 
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ITEM # 2 REPORTS AND DISCUSSION ON COURSE OPERATIONS 

 

Mr. Sergiovanni: 

1. Discussed financials that compared the past 8 Fiscal 

Years. FY 2020 set a low revenue record for April due 

to the course closure 3/22/2020 through 4/26/2020. May 

and June set record high revenue amounts. FY 2020 was 

ranked 4th best of the past eight Fiscal Years. 

2. Heat and Humidity are stressing the greens and 

fairways. Steps are being taken to control Mold 

Growth. 

3. A new bunker has been outlined on the 10th fairway 

where the large tree was removed. Work will begin 

soon. 

4. Golf Course Membership continues to fall off. 

Currently membership is approximately 1300. Guest play 

is about the same for Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays. 

ITEM # 3 INTERVIEWS FOR VACANT GOLF COMMITTEE POSITIONS 

1. The Committee interviewed Mr. Maurice Mancini and Mr. 

Mark Colamaria. A short presentation was made by each 

candidate. The Committee then asked questions of each 

candidate.  

ITEM # 4 OLD BUSINESS 

1. Paperwork to initiate the bid process for the two 

pieces of new equipment for the Maintenance 

Department is being prepared. 

ITEM # 5 NEW BUSINESS 

2. On August 1st, the Golf Course will reinstate the 2-

cart maximum per group rule. Weekend tee time will 

again have Front and Back Starting Times.   
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ITEM # 6 PUBLIC COMMENT 

None  

 

Mr. Tyrrell thanked both Mr. Mancini and Mr. Colamaria for 

attending the meeting and their interest in the vacant 

positions on the Golf Committee.  

 

 

There being no further business, 

 

A MOTION WAS MADE, SECONDED, AND UNANIMOUSLY ADPOPTED TO 

ADJOURN THE REGULAR MEETING AT 8:43 pm. 


